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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
On the second Sunday of Advent we light the second purple candle representing faith.  It is called the “Bethlehem Candle” as 
a reminder of Mary and Joseph's journey to Bethlehem - and their faith and trust in God.  The liturgical colour is purple, as is 
the candle.  Purple has an elite status, stemming from the rarity and cost of the dye originally used to produce it - it was, and 
still is, worn by royals for these reasons.  It reminds us that the most royal person of all, our Lord, is the "King of Kings." 
 
The second Sunday of advent, is one of repentance - expressing regret, or, quite literally, turning back.  Being holy isn’t about 
being perfect; rather it’s about knowing that when we make mistakes, that we turn back to God to say sorry.  During Advent 
we should seek out the blessing of the Sacrament of Confession and know the joy of being forgiven.  Miss Carson led the 
reconciliation along with exposition of the Blessed Sacrament this week at assemblies. 
 
During advent we pray, give alms to charity and, like many other faiths, fast.  We fast as a reminder to prepare ourselves for 
the celebration of Our Lord's birth.  By fasting, we “shift our focus” from ourselves to others, just as we will have done in Lent: 
spending less time worrying about what to eat, when to eat, how much to eat, and so on in order to use our time in increased 
prayer and caring for the poor.  We learn through fasting that we can gain control over things which we sometimes allow to 
control us. 
 
As mentioned at the Carol concert, the girls have raised thousands for 
those in need, at home and abroad - woweee!  The Year 7 choir were 
sublime and the narrators just as fabulous.  Well done to all involved.  
They were truly divine. 
 
Year 7 at one end and Year 12 at the other - we welcomed back all of 
our past Year 11 students to receive their GCSE certificates.  Their 
advice to Year 11 getting their predicted grades today - work hard and 
remember that exams do not define you; they are one small part of 
the picture of you. 
 
God’s Blessings at this special time 

 
 
Next Year’s calendar has been agreed by the Governing Body.  Please find the link to next year’s calendar dates: Term Dates 
2024-2025. 
 
Penny Johnson 
Headteacher 

 
 

Inspiring Ambition, 

Achieving Excellence 
Friday 8

th

 December 2023 

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/629dc7b3307b7478337433b2/t/6573378d5b7c3356d4d0aaee/1702049678796/Academic_Year_2024_to_2025_Term_Dates+-+GCHS+-+PARENT.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/629dc7b3307b7478337433b2/t/6573378d5b7c3356d4d0aaee/1702049678796/Academic_Year_2024_to_2025_Term_Dates+-+GCHS+-+PARENT.pdf
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We were delighted to meet Cici Manwa this week as part of our Rise Above day activities.  
Cici is a local Councillor for Tilbury Riverside and Thurrock Park and we first met when she 
attended our Black History Month celebration at the Thameside Theatre in October.  Cici 
is a University Student in her second year but found the time in her very busy schedule to 
talk to Year 8 pupils about why she wanted to be a local councillor, the nature of the work 
she does representing the people of Tilbury, her home town, and the different ways she 
supports her community.  In particular she spoke about the need for the voices of young 
people to be heard and encouraged pupils to get involved in their local communities to 
bring about the change they would like to see. 
 
I was inspired by Cici’s presentation and I hope she has inspired our girls to do their bit.  At 
just 19 she is an excellent role model for our girls and we are so grateful she could join us.  
Cici is now officially a friend of Grays Convent and we hope to see her again soon. 

Mrs Collis 
 

 
Also on Rise Above Day Year 9 students were asked to get busy building a structure out of straws and rubber bands.  This was 
a fabulous session on Civil Engineering run by one of our own Governors, Ms Kachinga, who is herself a Civil Engineer.  Here’s 
how they got on… 
 

             
 

             
 

         
Ms Kusion 

  

Rise Above Day – Wednesday 6
th
 December 



 

College Avenue, Grays, RM17 5UX Tel: 01375 376173 www.graysconvent.school E-mail: admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk 

 
 

On Thursday this week, we invited students and staff to wear their Christmas Jumpers in return for a £2 donation which will 
go to the Save the Children charity (You can visit the event website at: https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/christmas-
jumper-day and learn more about Save the Children at: www.savethechildren.org.uk).  Here’s just a taste of the day… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Grays Convent School is proud to present a project where our pupils interact with pupils 
from Spanish speaking countries. 
 

This term we had weekly online meetings with students from a school in Colombia, 
where our students practiced their Spanish and learnt about a new culture, whilst at the 
same time the school in Colombia practiced their English and learnt about our British 
culture.  Here are a few of the comments from some of the students who took part in 
the project. 

 

My name is Alyssa Gorte-Clarke and I am grateful to have had the opportunity to expand my knowledge in Spanish while 
meeting new people who are learning English.  It was quite interesting learning about differences between schools here in 
England compared to schools in Columbia and we had some funny moments while discussing this topic.  This project in my 
opinion was fun and I hope to have more opportunities like this in the future. 

Alyssa Gorte-Clarke - Year 10 Spanish 
 

My name is Gabriella Okafor.  I had the opportunity to work with Colombian students every Monday and Friday after school, 
where we tested each other's speaking skills in both Spanish and English.  It was honestly an amazing experience even though 
the students were 2 years older than us, we were still able to talk with them casually.  This experience benefitted me in my 
Spanish-speaking skills and helped me build confidence in so many aspects of learning Spanish.  This was not only an 
advantage to my studies but made it fun to learn the language and a great chance to make friends, I learnt so many different 
things about Colombian culture and the life of students compared to the life of a British student.  I would definitely 
recommend. 

Gabriela Okafor - Year 10 Spanish 
 

It was really useful to use our Spanish skills in real conversation and the people we spoke to were very kind and told us a 
lot about the differences between England and Colombia.  Overall, it was a great experience and helped to enhance our 
speaking and listening skills. 

Nuha Ahmed - Year 10 Spanish 
 

If you are doing languages you can take part in our next adventure!  Ask to your MFL teacher. 
Ms Duque Mora 

Christmas Jumper Day for Save the Children – Thursday 7
th
 December 

School interactions experience project 

https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/christmas-jumper-day
https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/christmas-jumper-day
http://www.savethechildren.org.uk/
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A new initiative to the Music Department came this year in the guise of an inter-house music competition, which has seen 
houses of students in Year 8 and Year 9 compete against each other to be the house music champion 2023-24. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was a competitive atmosphere on the day with some strong performances.  In the end, the scores were... 
 

4th Place 47 points overall Mary House 
3rd Place 53 points overall Deborah House 
2nd Place 72 points overall Esther House 
1st Place 82 points overall Lydia House 

 
Judges, Miss Boller, Miss Warby and Mrs Wilsher were impressed with the high standard of performance and presentation 
for every house. 

Mr White 

 
  

House Music 
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Thank you for your very generous contributions to the Christmas 
Hampers for the Thurrock Food Bank which will be very gratefully 
received.  God bless you, 

Miss Carson 
 

 
 

We have a Jesse Tree on display in the foyer and students in KS3 are encouraged 
to make their own Jesse Tree at home and follow the daily bible readings in the 
Family Devotions by scrolling down on the link https://www.faithward.org/jesse-
tree/printable-jesse-tree-ornaments/  all the family can be involved in making the 
baubles/ornaments. 
 

Full details are on their Form Google Classrooms also for those who do not have a 
computer, so they can take part.  They are asked to take a photo and send it to 
their Form Google Classroom by 6th January. 
 

 
I hope all the family will enjoy this activity.  God bless you, 

Miss Carson 

 
 
If your daughter has loaned lunch 
money from the Finance Office could 
you please ensure it is paid back the 
following day. 
 
We have a large amount of outstanding 
money owing and emails have been 
sent home.  If you have received an 
email could you please ensure the 
money is returned as soon as possible. 
 
This service is only available for 
emergencies and if the money is not 
returned on time it could lead to us 
being unable to loan money to another 
student. 

Finance Office 
 

 

 
It is important that our Parents have a 
ParentPay Account, and that this 
account is activated.  This enables 
parents to purchase equipment and not 
to miss out on school trips.  If you 
require another copy of your ParentPay 
Activation Letter then please email Mrs 
Wood on: 
woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk. 

Finance Office 
 

 

 
 

We are not anticipating weather, severe enough to close schools, but as it is that time of year we feel it best to 
keep you informed of the procedure. 
 

In the very unlikely event that the school is closed due to snow, Mrs Johnson will make the decision as soon as 
possible and inform BBC Essex and Essex FM of any school closure.  Should we experience severe weather, you are advised 
to listen to these stations, which list schools that are closed.  If we are not mentioned – we are open! 
 

We will also post a message on the front page of our website, so keep an eye on that too. 
 

BBC Essex - 103.5 FM or 95.3 FM Essex FM - 102.6 FM or 96.3 FM 
 

If Grays Convent are NOT mentioned on these radio stations, and there is NOT a message on the front page of the 
website GRAYS CONVENT SCHOOL IS OPEN! 

Thank You! 

Jesse Tree: Advent Challenge for KS3 

Years 7-9 with rewards 

Lunch Money 

ParentPay Accounts 

Severe Weather Arrangements 

https://www.faithward.org/jesse-tree/printable-jesse-tree-ornaments/
https://www.faithward.org/jesse-tree/printable-jesse-tree-ornaments/
mailto:woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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Prepare for “Excellent spelling!” at Spelling Tests, assessments and Spelling Bee! 
3 Spelling Bee Competitions: 

Year 7- Autumn Term     For Year 8 - Spring Term     For Year 9 – Summer Term 
Get ready! – week 12 

 
For Year 7:  
bridal: to do with a bride at a wedding. 
bridle: reins etc. for controlling a horse. 
cereal: made from grain (e.g. breakfast cereal). 
serial: adjective from the noun series - a succession of things one after 
the other. 
compliment: to make nice remarks about someone (verb) or the 
remark that is made (noun). 
complement: related to the word complete - to make something 
complete or more complete (e.g. her scarf complemented her outfit). 
descent: the act of descending (going down). 
dissent: to disagree/disagreement (verb and noun). 
desert: as a noun – a barren place (stress on first syllable); as a verb - 
to abandon (stress on second syllable). 
dessert: (stress on second syllable) a sweet course after the main 
course of a meal. 
 

For Year 8: Learn the words- they are all from War Poetry: 

frantic - marked by uncontrolled excitement or emotion. 
din - make a resonant sound, like artillery. 

chatter - click repeatedly or uncontrollably. 

fumes - gases ejected from an engine as waste products. 

flounder - move clumsily or struggle to move. 

sludge - any thick, viscous matter. 

anthem - a song of devotion or loyalty. 

doomed - people who are destined to die soon. 

mockery - showing your contempt by derision. 

sardonic - disdainfully or ironically humorous. 

 

For Year 9 – in detail. Learn these words - from Macbeth: 

plight: A situation where escaping is hard to do; noun. 

disdain: lack of respect accompanied by a feeling of intense dislike. 

brandish: move or swing back and forth; verb. 

valiant: the act of being a hero; adjective. 

dismay: the feeling of despair in the face of obstacles; noun. 

foe: an enemy or adversary; noun. 

flout: treat with disregard; verb. 

lavish: expend profusely; verb. 

deceive: be dishonest with; verb. 

attire: clothing of a distinctive style; noun. 

 

Learn them to improve your spelling!!! 
Miss Petrova 

  

For Year 7 For Year 8 FOR YEAR 9 

bridal 
bridle 
cereal 
serial 

compliment 
complement 

descent 
dissent 
desert 
dessert 

frantic 
din 

chatter 
fumes 

flounder 
sludge 

anthem 
doomed 
mockery 
sardonic 

plight 
disdain 

brandish 
valiant 
dismay 

foe 
flout 
lavish 

deceive 
attire 

   

Spelling Bee 
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Send your subject news to 
admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk 

 

Subject News… 

Computing 

Maths 

RE 

Binary and Denary numbers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Burr 

Year 10 Jewish Beliefs 
 
In Year 10 RE we are studying the fundamental Jewish 
beliefs.  It has been very interesting, particularly when 
we compare them to Christian beliefs such as what both 
religions believe about life after death and how this 
affects their daily life.  Jews are less concerned with the 
afterlife in favour of obeying God’s commandments in 
this life as a way to become closer to Him. 
 
We had an interesting discussion today concerning 
whether some Christians just believe because they are 
worried about the consequences of not believing – and 
Year 10 had some insightful points to make.  A massive 
shout out to our theologian of the week KIRAN KAUR 
who is very interested in Judaism and has remembered a 
great deal of knowledge from Year 9. 
 
Keep up the good work ladies – can’t wait for our next 
lesson! 

Miss Bird 

Answer: Yes 
 

Maths Question of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submit your answers by Monday 11th December 2023 at 
break time and correct answers receive five 
Achievement Points. 

Mr Amenze 

mailto:admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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8th December: Feast of the Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
This feast is about the conception of Mary herself; celebrating God’s plan for our salvation, that God kept her completely 
pure and free from all sin so that she could become the Holy Mother of God’s Son, Jesus Christ our Saviour. 
 

The Divine Office, Lauds.  Well done to Year 7 students! 
We celebrated this feast in with Advent Morning Prayer (Lauds) from the Divine Office before school at 8:10am, for staff and 
students who are here early and we had a reflection on the Immaculate Conception in Form Prayers.  Some of our wonderful 
Year 7’s who sang so beautifully last night were in early this morning and joined us for Lauds and led their own very thoughtful 
Intercessions.  Very well done! 
 

 
 

 
  

Happy Feast Day! 
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This Sunday begins the 2nd Week of Advent.  We think about Saint John the Baptist who prepared the way for 

the Lord.  He calls us to repent and prepare our hearts for the coming of Jesus, by turning away from sin and sharing what 
we have with the poor. 
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PRINCE OF PEACE CAROL SERVICE 2023 CONGRATULATION! 
 
Congratulations to our wonderful Year 7 Choir for their beautiful singing in German, Latin and 
English and looking so festive in their lovely Christmas jumpers.  A huge thank you and very well 
done to all our excellent Narrators who worked hard preparing their parts and their recordings 
for the last day of term.  They conveyed the true meaning of Christmas, through their very 
reverent, presentation of the Christmas story.  This helps us to reflect and prepare our hearts 
in this holy season of Advent as we wait in joyful hope for the coming of our Saviour Jesus 
Christ, not only at Christmas, but also his second coming.  Thank you to all the parents who 
came to the Carol Service to support the girls, at this very busy time of year. 
 

Our Carol Service theme this year was Prince of Peace.  Staff and students were asked 
“What does Peace mean to You?”  Jesus the Prince of Peace, who calmed the storm 
at sea, can calm the storms in our own lives too. 
 
The prophet Isaiah foretold of the Peaceful Kingdom, and we all look forward to the 
day when swords will be turned into ploughshares and the wolf will live with the 
lamb, and there will be no more harm. 
 
Peace begins in our own hearts; the Choir reminded us of this as they sang 
‘Let there be Peace on Earth and Let It Begin With Me.’ 

 

 
 

Miss Carson 
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Every Year Group had an assembly on Monday with a Reconciliation Service (the Sacrament is available in the Parish Church) 
followed by Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament in thanksgiving.  We read the parable of the Prodigal Son in which Jesus 
reveals the loving mercy of God our Heavenly Father, who longs for us to return to him, no matter how far we have strayed.  
He is so happy to have us back safe and sound that he throws a party for us.  Students were encouraged to hand over to God 
any hurtful or negative words that have been said to them and to silently reflect during Exposition on God’s positive 
affirmations.  Girls were asked to choose one of the affirmations listed below and to write it on a mirror at home to remember 
it. 
 

THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
 
All Roman Catholics are encouraged to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation during this season of Advent.  In this 
Sacrament we receive forgiveness and healing for the wounds of sin. 
 

St Thomas of Canterbury 
Wednesday, 20th December 
7.30pm Advent Reconciliation Service 
 

Our Lady Star of the Sea, Tilbury RM18 7BT 
Wednesday 20th December 
Reconciliation 7.30pm 
 

Our Lady and St Joseph, Stanford Le Hope SS17 OPF 
Friday 22nd December 
Reconciliation 7.30pm 
 

Some of God’s affirmations to choose from, write and remember: 
You are Beautiful Psalm 139:14 
God calls you ‘Beautiful One’ Song of Solomon 2:10 
You are Chosen 1 Peter 2:9 
You are Made for a Purpose Ephesians 2:10 
You are a Precious Child of God John 1:12 
You are Loved Forever Jeremiah 31:3 
She who kneels before God can stand before anyone Romans 8:31 
“I can do all this through Christ who strengthens me.” 
You are precious in my eyes and honoured and I love you.  Isaiah 43:4 
I am clothed in strength and dignity and laugh without fear of the future. 
Romans 8:28 In all things God works for the good of those who love him. 
Isaiah 41:10 Do not be afraid for I am with you… 
Joshua 1:9 Be strong, brave… You are never alone. 
 
God bless you, 

Miss Carson 
  

Advent Reconciliation and Exposition Assemblies 
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At Grays Convent our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mrs Collis, and our Safeguarding Officers are Mrs Wells and Mrs 
Bishop.  Students can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Collis 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Tuesday 12th December Christmas Dinner – Canteen Whole School 
Thursday 14th December Christmas Cracker Event Years 7-11 

Wednesday 20th December School Carol Service Years 7-11 

Wednesday 20th 
December 

Early closing for Christmas break 
Students dismissed at 11:45am 

Whole School 

Thursday 21st December - 
Wednesday 3rd January 

2024 

Christmas Break 
Whole School 

Thursday 4th January 
2024 

Spring Term commences 
Students to arrive for 8:25am start 

Whole School 

 
  

Safeguarding our Children at Grays Convent 

Pope Francis – Tweet of the Week 

 

Key Dates and Events 

Worried about a child? 
You can phone or write to The MASH about your concerns.  Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

 Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

 Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. 

 Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a child needs immediate 
protection. 

 Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk 

 NSPCC 0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

http://www.childline.org.uk/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/nspcc
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Mr Burr 

 

 

 
 

 
Mrs Burrow 

Internet Safety Tip – Instagram 

 

Get the Studybugs Appthe quick and easy way to report your daughter’s absence 
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Christmas Closure 

Make sure to place your order by Monday 4th December to ensure you receive it before our Christmas 

closure. 

Our shop will be closed from Sunday 17th December to Monday 1st January. If you have selected Click 

& Collect from our shop, please ensure your parcel is collected before then. 

While our physical store will be closed, you will still be able to place an order through our website. 

All online orders will be processed on Tuesday 2nd January when the shop will re-open (10am-2pm). 

Shop Now!    

Late Night Shopping Evening & Walton Hall Farm Christmas Market! 

On Friday 1st December from 6pm-8pm  

(The shop will be open as usual during the day between 10am-4pm) 

Late Night Shopping Evening Special Offer 

5% OFF ALL OFFICIAL SCHOOL WEAR COLLECTIONS 

Applicable on orders over £50 (in-store & online) between 6pm-8pm on Friday 1st December only. 

Enter Code: Late Night Shopping 

 

Gift Card 

A Gift Card makes a great gift as the recipient can select what they want to purchase from our website and 

we can ship it directly to them.  

We don't just do school uniforms - we also offer a huge range of every day clothing, jackets, hats, 

personalised merchandise and much, much more! 

You can purchase our Gift Cards in a range of different values, and these will be sent to you in an email 

(digital format) so you can share it by email and SMS. 

** If you require a physical card, we can issue one upon request. 

 

Mid-Season Sale! 

3 for £30 on selected primary school Sweatshirts & Cardigans* 

3 for £18 on selected primary school Polo Shirts* 

*Offer valid on selected styles & sizes only, until stocks last. Discounts automatically applied at checkout. 

 

 
  

Uniforms by Niki – Christmas Closure Times & Events 

https://uniformsbyniki.com/_t/c/A1020005-179C0A39E911F545-4F296405?l=AADH4BmBWj80pdT1rErhJObMCY1SjoqSwVvejasVQDgCLUJ%2F%2BausEXnhZGnPcPCH%2BJm5l4iLrAXCOAlKgoEwPcgRJzOV9uT43fW2zQKgG0IQQxg11M%2F5yUyEFjK8oCqqUQ7hmuoizJJ8hTRL5MfCyXv7LUZZZ%2BoedYeecpxz7qXsgPUH%2B56cupo4RV3ktXkU4UzozWkJkfKY%2BXdfKvVehYERX3ejcniIBLDsNQGcdb0AY7BjjDL9JhLb4NElDA1j2aNLnshhekZY8%2F2uq4DwiYxzFjDxgV8%3D&c=AADLsSevcJWZRJDvTVcgco5NkmR1VhIUEpwpbZ06Vwtg1sVzEWaGLfyS6fBO75jVCIaeJUAxrK0%2BWVckZd238jHr9NYUnalcM5qBnWj%2FQfk4iiPQ0rcW86lsYMSN4estCnMszrMeJMTlPgF2uTc%2FBYbHvxNW1BYrMSdSGXiN7akn4%2BewuOyMUaLNUvIQxkcqxXnd7PEt3mgra8J2aAzuohKKIzJgGdE%2FluP7v3w%2FD56m8vRbxtLDoqhvC5JGAGbre0vPcZo%2BYbN9z3zEJ0inHlvJAudBmtoSoGaYsNCxqtlgflAs1h298ZhufFuo6J65tVNai%2Bl1iXPJx4s1CLaG2vS7m67JgYuJ6xAM5wwIrUV0o1CLadOl7FnIhzo4LT8ak4s0zLHR8%2FZRQWbdkZfOi2yE9NDY6UQ6x4G2ofFJOUveOdFQXV5bFzAMUeDrFI3OHCq1uEu%2FTRN7PrZZq0DyKXmMVNOkJD2mdujP6lCDCKfDGJ%2FPGQdRYEum8syyjv1S%2F12xUR5G0TT%2FyZ4U9nY7e7bR7qo0veQn7egyiUqU%2BjnWWyAG
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CALLING ALL YOUNG PEOPLE AGED 11-16 
WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 

The Den is an informal virtual hangout for young people aged 
11-16 providing an opportunity for young people to share 
their experiences and work together to improve services for 
young people with Special Educational Needs and 
Disabilities, living or attending education in Thurrock. 
 
Meeting via MS Teams from 5.30pm on the following date: 

Wednesday 13th December 2023 
 
You can join ‘The Den’ and participate in regular online 
meetings and share thoughts and feelings on our online 
pinboard.  Parents and/or guardians must complete this 
online registration form: 
https://forms.office.com/e/xECdu8uE5A 
Thurrock Children’s Services 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

The Den!  An online engagement 

opportunity for 11-16 year olds with 

SEND 

https://forms.office.com/e/xECdu8uE5A
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